
The highlight of every annual Meeting of the Maries 

County Soil and Water Conservation District is the 

presentation of awards for the district’s annual 

photo, poster and essay contests.   Nearly 190 

people attended this year’s event. 

After dinner provided by the district, the program 

began with the photo contest awards. In the Youth 

Division, winners were Justin Duggan, Kelly Hale and 

Ben Hale. Winners in the Adult Division were Linda 

Hollis, Nichoel Snodgrass and Sherryelle Ford. 

Nichoel Snodgrass won the People’s Choice Award 

from the 67 photos that were entered this year.  

Awards were then presented to participants in the 

Essay Contest. 75 essays were entered in this year’s 

contest.  Danielle Thompson from Maries R-I, 

Rebekah Strode, Samantha Koehn, Tasha Littrell,  

Prezley Duncan and Matthew Murphy from Maries R-

II took home top honors.   

A total of 342 students submitted posters for this 

year’s contest.  Certificates and prize money were 

presented to: Sarah Backues, Kelly Hale and Maggie 

Wieberg all from Visitation Inter-Parish; from Belle 

Elementary:  Lydia Cox, Heather Parrish, Denni 

Horstman and Brooke Rohrer; and from Maries R-I: 

Kamryn Hayes, Uriah Veasman, Brittany Long, 

Cassidy Hill, Ryleigh James and Mikayla Snodgrass . 

Grand Prize County Winner was awarded to Kelly 

Hale. 

3 3 r d  A n n u a l  M e e t i n g  R e c o g n i z e s  C o n t e s t  W i n n e r s  

Upcoming Events 

May 10—SWCD Board 

Meeting at office 8:00 PM 

May 12 & 13—Tri-

County Grazing School at 

Vienna United Methodist 

Church 

May 30—Office Closed 

for Memorial Day 

Holiday  

August 4—Bus Tour to 

Monsanto (See page 3 for 

information) 

July 22—Deadline to sign 

up for Monsanto Bus 

Tour 

I t ’s  Graz ing  Schoo l  T ime  In  Mar i e s  County  

The Maries, Gasconade and 

Osage County Soil and Water 

Conservation Districts (SWCD) 

are sponsoring their annual 

grazing school this year at the 

Vienna United Methodist Church, 

on May 12th and 13th.  The 

school will run from 8 a.m. to 4 

p.m. each day.  

The University of Missouri 

Extension and the Natural 

Resource Conservation Service 

will be presenting a variety of 

topics such as: evaluating the 
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Along with the presentation of the contest awards, 

Russ Titus was recognized for his service to Maries 

County landowners.  He recently retired from NRCS 

and provided federal and state program assistance 

and had also helped at several Safety Day events.   

The speaker for the evening was Jeremia Markway 

who presented a program on managing your forage 

for profit and sustainability.   

An election for board of supervisors was held in Area 

II and IV with Darryl Schwartze and Greg Dillon both 

being re-elected. 

The event ended with everyone getting a flowering 

dogwood tree seedling ready for planting.  The 

district thanks all those that participated in this year’s 

contests and looks forward to next year’s entries! 

resources of the farm, soil 

fertility, watering systems, forage 

growth, animal nutrition, and 

basic grazing concepts.  Two 

farms will be visited. One has an 

active grazing system and the 

other needs established.  Students 

will be placed into groups and will 

be asked to present a plan for this 

system.  

This course fulfills one of the 

requirements for the State Cost-

share, DSP-3 Grazing System 

Practice.  It provides valuable 

information on forage and animal 

production.  

The cost for this class is $70 for 

one person and $100 for two 

with one set of materials.  The fee 

covers materials, meals, and 

refreshments for both days.  If 

you are interested in attending 

the grazing school, please contact 

the office at 573-422-3342 by May 

4th.  Space is limited. 

District Board of Supervisors 

Bernard Brune, Chairman 

Greg Dillon, Vice-Chairman 

Darryl Schwartze, Treasurer 

Robin Kliethermes, Secretary 

Jan Skouby, Member  

District Personnel 

Sandy Hutchison, Program Specialist 

Amy Neier,  District Technician 

Assisting The District 

Melinda Barch, Dist. Conservationist 

Mark Brandt, Resource Conservationist 

Megan Ordway, Soil Conservationist 

Kary Wolfe, Soil Conservationist 

Aaron Holsapple, Resource Forester 

Lee Hughes, Wildlife Biologist 

Kyle Lairmore, Private Lands 

Scott Williams, Fisheries Biologist 

Check out the      

pictures of the     

winners of the poster 

and essay contests on 

page 2! 

Nichoel Snodgrass captured the People’s Choice Award in 

the Photo Contest with a picture of her son, Gavin and 

friend titled Snack Time. 



3rd Grade:  Lydia Cox, Kamryn Hayes and Uriah Veasman 

4th Grade:  Sarah Backues, Heather Parrish and Denni Horstman 

5th Grade:  Kelly Hale, Brittany Long and Brooke Rohrer 

6th Grade:  Cassidy Hill, Ryleigh James and Mikayla Snodgrass 

7th Grade:  Maggie 

Wieberg 

Freshman/Sophomore Essay Winners:  Danielle Thompson,    

Rebekah Strode and Samantha Strode 

Junior/Senior Essay Winners: Tasha Littrell, Prezley Duncan and 

Matthew Murphy 

Congratulations to all Congratulations to all Congratulations to all Congratulations to all 

the winners!the winners!the winners!the winners!    



Lunch is provided!Lunch is provided!Lunch is provided!Lunch is provided!    



Special funding from the Little Maries River 

SALT (Special Area Land Treatment) project 

grant will be ending on June 30, 2012.  A 

project review was completed by the state 

office staff in March and all the completed 

practices that were checked passed inspection.  

They are all functioning as designed.     

With only one more year left in the grant, the 

Maries County Soil & Water board and staff 

have been reviewing the remaining goals that 

they would like to accomplish with the funding 

that is available.  An informational meeting is 

being planned and notices will be sent out with 

the date and location.   

Landowners in the Little Maries River 

watershed and it’s tributaries are encouraged to 

contact to the office to see what cost-share 

practices are available.  The cost-share program 

pays up to 75% of state average costs although 

some practices have a maximum amount 

allowed.  Watch the mail for more information. 

L i t t l e  Mar i e s  R i v e r  

SALT  P ro j e c t  

Upd a t e  

Missouri’s organic farmers and those transitioning 

to organic production have until May 20 to apply 

for the next round of financial assistance available 

through the Natural Resources Conservation 

Service, State Conservationist J.R. Flores said. 

Flores said about $1.3 million is available through 

NRCS’ Environmental Quality Incentives Program 

(EQIP). Under EQIP Organic Initiative contracts, 

NRCS provides financial payments and technical 

assistance to help producers implement conser-

vation measures in keeping with organic produc-

tion. The 2008 Farm Bill limits EQIP payments for 

organic operations to $20,000 per year per per-

son or legal entity up to $80,000 over six years. 

To apply, contact the NRCS in Linn at 897-3797. 
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 The Soil & Water Conservation District 

and the U.S. Department of Agriculture 

(USDA) prohibits discrimination in all its 
programs and activities on the basis of race, 

color, national origin, age, disability, and 

where applicable, sex, marital status, familial 
status, parental status, religion, sexual orien-

tation, political beliefs, genetic information, 

reprisal, or because all or a part of an indi-
vidual's income is derived from any public 

assistance program. (Not all prohibited bases 

apply to all programs.) Persons with disabili-
ties who require alternative means for com-

munication of program information (Braille, 

large print, audiotape, etc.) should contact 
USDA's TARGET Center at (202) 720-2600 

(voice and TDD).  

 To file a complaint of discrimination 
write to USDA, Director, Assistant Secretary 

for Civil Rights, Office of the Assistant 

Secretary for Civil Rights, 1400 Independ-
ence Avenue, S.W., Stop 9410,  Washington, 

D.C. 20250-9410 or call toll-free (866) 632-

9992 (English) or (800) 877-8339 (TDD) or 
(866) 377-8642 (English Federal-relay) or 

(800) 845-6136 (Spanish Federal-relay).  

USDA is an equal opportunity provider and 

employer. 

The District and NRCS work in partnership 

with the American people to conserve and 

sustain natural resources. 

A big thanks to Russ Titus, who recently retired from NRCS 

and was recognized at the district’s annual meeting.  

Helping him accept his award is his granddaughter Hailey. 

NRCS  A s s i s t a n ce  

S uppo r t  Or g an i c  

G rowe r s  


